TERRACE BAY RECREATION DEPARTMENT WEEKLY REPORT

LEVEL I REFEREES CLINIC:

As announced in last week's News, anyone interested in taking a Level I Referee Clinic on November 30th, December Ist in Terrace Bay should call the Recreation-Office or the Minor Hockey President, Len Pope.

If insufficient response is received, the Level I Clinic will be cancelled.

Call the Recreation Office at 3542 for more information.

NORTH SHORE MINOR HOCKEY SCHEDULE:

The North Shore Minor Hockey schedule has been released. The Major Peewees and Bantams will be competing with Schreiber, Marathon and Manitouwadge in a twelve game schedule. The Midgets will be competing with Schreiber and Marathon only in a sixteen game schedule. Schedules have been posted at the Recreation Centre Bulletin Board.

PROGRAMME REMINDERS:

Jr. Badminton ... sessions are held every Saturday morning at the High School. Mrs. Rosalend Kenney is instructing this programme involving grade 7 & 8 students.

"Pick-up" Hockey ... weekly sessions held on Wednesdays at the Arena from IO:00 p.m. to II:00 p.m. This is a non-competitive League designed for those who are not presently in the Intermediate League.

Upholstery, Ceramics, Photography & Cross Country Skiing ... The Recreation Office is still prepared to receive names of those interested in one or more of the above. Simply call the office at 3542 to leave your name and phone number.

COMING EVENTS:

Thursday, November 28 - Terrace Bay Art Club weekly session, 8:00 p.m., Large meeting room

Monday, December 2 - Municipal Elections Voting Polls at the Recreation Centre (large meeting room) and Birchwood Terrace.

Thursday, November 28th - Charity Bingo, 8 p.m. Bingo will be held at the Moose Hall. All proceeds for hospital building fund. BUS LEAVES SCHREIBER AT 7:15 P.M.

Whale Catch
More than 100,000 whales were caught in the straights of Gibraltar in 1558.

EDITOR TERRACE BAY NEWS

As the immediate past Reeve of Terrace Bay I would take this opportunity to congratulate those citizens who have allowed their names to stand for election this year, and by the same token to voice my grave concern to the over all lack of interest when we have acclaimations for Council and Separate School Board and have to go to another election for the Public School Board.

We still have an important election coming up and I trust that we will still show our community pride by getting out to vote on election day.

W.E. (Ed) Cavanaugh.

Ladies Auxiliary Canadian Legion Br. #223 will be selling hockey pools during the hockey season with ALL proceeds going to the McCausland Hospital Building Fund.

Your support will be greatly appreciated.

J. Megraw, Chairman.

Mr. S. Boyd Sr. has left to spend the holidays with his daughters Mrs. J. Moates and Mrs. M. Clarke in Belfast N. Ireland.

